

Murray, assistant collections manager for Halifax and Prince Edward Island. "The true reward is donor retention."

He said scheduling appointments is beneficial not only for donors but also hospitals. If there is a need for a specific blood group the Halifax clinic can schedule appointments for these donors, thereby ensuring that the hospital will have sufficient units available. "This lends stability," said Murray, "because hospitals can schedule surgery based on planned donations."

## New tracking system

The CBS also plans to install a new computerized tracking system (see sidebar) to replace a computer system that is several generations out of date. At present, the CBS can only track its products to the hospital door — it does not know how the blood has been used or in which patient. With its new system, the blood agency will ultimately be able to provide "vein-to-vein" tracking.

During the open meeting, board members were asked what CBS was going to do about blood shortages. "I'm not so sure that emergency blood drives are necessarily a bad thing," commented board member and former federal minister of health Mary Collins. "People want to believe that they are part of an initiative."

However, she said the CBS is looking at improving the use of blood products and inventory management, and at alternatives to using blood products. "We've got a long way to go. In the meantime, we will continue to call on Canadians to give the gift of life."

## Still a national system

The CBS will share blood with Héma-Québec, which is responsible for blood collection in that province. "We will have a compatible computer system to have an integrated donor base," CEO Cranston explained at the public meeting. In an interview, she said that some parts of Canada, including Quebec and Newfoundland, are classified as exporters of blood, meaning that they collect more blood than they normally use. Other large urban areas, such as Toronto, are considered importers. "We move blood across the country and that's one of the benefits of a national program. We can move blood to where it's needed."

Yet another challenge facing Canadian Blood Services is name recognition. Prior to the tainted-blood scandal, the Canadian Red Cross Society benefited from a rosy reputation built on years of work on disaster relief, international development and first-aid and water-safety programs. Unlike its predecessor, CBS will focus solely on operating the blood supply system. "We know we don't have the name recognition the Red Cross did," said Cranston, "but my belief is that we probably never will because the Red Cross is an international organization. However, we certainly can raise the awareness."

CBS has already commissioned some market surveys. "Part of our education strategy will be to develop liaisons with the CMA and provincial and national colleges to look at issues surrounding the education of professionals about blood and its uses."

Janis Hass is an Ottawa journalist.

## Vein-to-vein tracking

Imagine arriving to donate blood, and instead of having to produce a driver's licence for ID purposes your thumb print or iris is scanned. Alternatively, you could whip out your Canadian Blood Services (CBS) photo ID, then have it swiped through a card reader. These scenarios are a not-too-distant reality because of the new computer system being installed by CBS. Chief information officer Ken Anderson says the new system promises more than tighter security. "It opens up a myriad of opportunities to improve the system."

His ultimate goal is "vein-to-vein tracking" of blood from donor to recipient. The more immediate goal is to make the existing software program used for

blood tracking, blood typing and inventory management Y2K compliant.

A team of computer experts has a September 1999 deadline for making the current out-of-date system compliant and "to ensure the uninterrupted, safe supply of blood and blood products through this millennium transition." Work will then begin on the \$35million MAK Progesa system, which will take between 24 and 30 months to implement fully. After the system is in place, work will still have to be done with hospitals across Canada to marry their computer systems with MAK. "Somehow we have to figure out, to the benefit of the patient, how we can provide vein-to-vein tracking, given that there are 800 to 900 hospitals across Canada, all working independently."

Currently, tracking down the source and destination of blood and blood products can take several days because records have to be searched, some of them manually. With the new system, a code will be entered into a computer and the result will appear instantly on screen. To ensure donor privacy, a code will be assigned to the donor and the blood. "Definitely, patient confidentiality is probably nearly as important as blood safety, although safety is paramount," stressed Anderson.

The MAK system is being used by more than 200 blood agencies around the world. In North America, Héma-Québec, New York, Florida and Arizona will be using the same system.